

### JORDANHILL SCHOOL REFECTORY BUILDING

---

#### 1.0 PRESENT

Cllr. Ade Aibinu  
Cllr Feargal Dalton  
Cllr. Maggie McTernan

Glasgow City Council

David Beaton  
Phyllis Fisher  
Douglas Fotheringham  
John Grierson  
Steven Rettie  
Beryl Roebuck  
Kate Still  
John Winfield  
Charlie Kaur (assoc. member)

Jordanhill Community Council

Constituents from Jordanhill Community Council Area

#### 2.0 APOLOGIES

2.1 Apologies were received from Stephanie Adams, David Campbell, Pat Chalmers and PC George McDonald.

#### 3.0 COMMUNITY POLICE REPORT

3.1 The report received by email from PC George McDonald is as follows:

23 crime reports raised, 26 crimes in total recorded, 95 calls made to police.  
One assault recorded and one assault of a sexual nature.  
No recorded incidents involving drugs.  
10 alcohol related incidents of which 9 involved youth anti-social behaviour.  
6 recorded incidents of house breaking.  
2 recorded incidents of theft, one of which was from a motor vehicle.  
4 recorded road traffic incidents, including careless driving and drink driving.

Highlighted from the subsequent discussion were, the security of the Jordanhill Campus site; continuing vandalism, stone and egg throwing, drinking and general nuisance behaviour in the 'stalled land' between Westbrae bridge and Crow Rd, adjacent to the railway line. A stout, lockable gate was to be installed by LES and other actions taken in an effort to make the area less accessible to vandals.

3.2 The Secretary reported as a matter of concern that Police Scotland were often not represented at JCC meetings. This would be followed up at a forthcoming Victoria Park Area Partnership meeting (by Cllr Dalton and Chairperson).

3.3 Vice-Chairperson sought assurances about public safety in the light of a recent serious sexual assault in Victoria Park (early hours of 12.05.17). Enquiries were ongoing, reported by Cllr McTernan (report made to Whiteinch Community Council by Police Scotland); further comment would be inappropriate.

3.4 Details of the operation and monitoring of CCTV surveillance in Victoria Park were requested. Cllr. McTernan would report back on these.

#### **4.0 RECORD OF PUBLIC MEETING HELD ON 14<sup>TH</sup> MAY**

- 4.1 The minute of the meeting held on 14<sup>th</sup> May is approved as an accurate record of matters discussed. Approval for transmission to GCC. Noted that £822.00 had been raised towards the Campus Fund target; certified payment to Bank of Scotland credited to the Treasurer's A/c. JCC appreciated the efforts made and extended thanks to all those involved.
- 4.2 A Register of Subcommittee Members' Interests is to be compiled.

#### **5.0 RECORD OF MEETING HELD ON 8<sup>TH</sup> MAY 2017**

- 5.1 The minute of the JCC meeting held on 8<sup>th</sup> May is approved as an accurate record of matters discussed. A copy would be sent to GCC for the record.

#### **6.0 CHAIRPERSON'S BUSINESS**

- 6.1 Professor Winfield reported that a letter from Mr Gillespie of LES has been received with respect to the permanent traffic regulation order and commented as follows:

The content of the letter appears to confuse earlier communications and a recent planning application for temporary structures. The PTRO petition was validated before the recent planning application was submitted and was allocated a number 2 position without condition.

- 6.2 It is agreed that the Community Council should respond to the letter explaining the illogicality of the content and subsequently JCC might consider making a formal complaint should a satisfactory response not be obtained. It is noted that the traffic regulation order allows "residents only" parking on event days. It is proposed that this is extended to south Jordanhill and north Jordanhill thereafter.
- 6.3 The Community Council had submitted an application for funding from the Community Councils' Discretionary Grant Scheme for the current financial year. The sum of £400.00 had been awarded towards the cost of the Traffic Consultant Report, which had been submitted with the JCC response to the Campus planning application.
- 6.4 A referral to the Scottish Information Commissioner has been made following unsatisfactory redactions made in responses to Fol requests relevant to Scotstoun Sports Campus. Its receipt has been acknowledged.

#### **7.0 JORDANHILL CAMPUS**

- 7.1 A Highlight Report detailing recent events was presented by the Secretary and noted. In particular approval was given for:
- (i) Discharge of Sub-Committee obligations mandated on 09.01.17;
  - (ii) A motion for the Sub-Committee to (a) support the Judicial Review Petition, planning process and outcomes, (b) lead on financial management and reporting, including fundraising event coordination, (c) develop CVP/ planning mitigation measures and engage with outside parties as appropriate, (d) build capacity resource to continue Community engagement, including groups heard less often, disabled, young persons, those disadvantaged, and (e) provide regular updates to JCC.
  - (iii) Sub-Committee minutes of meetings held 21.05.17, 22.01.17 and 15.01.17
- 7.2 A response to the Judicial Review application is awaited. Confirmation has been received that Glasgow City Council intend to defend the action. The outcome of the application for a protected expenses order is awaited.
- 7.3 Professor Winfield reported that Pat Chalmers has resigned her position as Chair of the Jordanhill Campus subcommittee but will remain a subcommittee member to assist with fund raising. Subsequently Mr Ken Roberson was nominated and seconded as replacement Chairperson.

7.4 JCC made reference to letter received from MSP Glasgow Anniesland of 18 May enclosing Notes of a Summary Meeting held with CALA Homes (West) Ltd on 19 April 2017. JCC letter of response dated 28 May 2017 noted the limited value of the meeting with the Developer (post validation of applications by Planning Authority) and recommended that residential interests would be better served by the MSP making representations against the Listed Building Consent and Matters Specified In Conditions Applications.

7.5 A meeting is to be held with MSP Bill Kidd on 16<sup>th</sup> June at 5 pm. Community councillors and subcommittee members are invited to attend. A proposed agenda was approved; it will be forwarded to Mr Kidd's office in advance of the meeting.

7.6 JCC with reference to the Judicial Review Petition had proposed, in a letter dated 19.05.17; to the Leader of Glasgow City Council that cross-party dialogue should be opened concerning mitigation measures. The email response of 19<sup>th</sup> May stated 'I understand that the Local Ward Councillors are dealing with this matter'.

Post meeting Cllr's agreed to meet on Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> June at 19.00 in Jordanhill School. Unfortunately, Cllr Aibinu would not be able to attend.

## **8.0 VICTORIA PARK WORKING GROUP**

Professor Winfield reported as follows:

8.1 Placemaking events are being held once a month through the summer. Interested parties include LES, Glasgow Life, Fossil Grove Trust. Victoria Park Residents' Association and the Community Councils adjacent to the park.

8.2 The next meeting is to be held on the 28<sup>th</sup> of June. The JCC / VPRA publication – Victoria Park & Open Spaces Community Plan (V1) may be used as the basis for future discussion and development. In a highlight document, presented by the Secretary, dealing with progress of the Working Group to date, concern about imperfect distribution of documents from the Fossil Grove Trust was expressed. Potentially this could lead to an uneven playing field in subsequent discussions. The concern was noted; efforts to resolve the problem would be pursued by JCC representatives. A further report would be made in September.

## **9.0 MEMBERSHIP OF JCC**

Professor Winfield advised as follows:

9.1 The Community Council currently has 10 members and 2 associate members. It would be helpful to increase the membership to 15 to share the current workload. The responsibility of the Community Council to monitor planning issues is presently being neglected.

Anyone wishing to become a member or associate member of the Community Council is invited to register their interest.

9.2 Phyllis Fisher was confirmed as Licensing Librarian. Mr Ken Robertson offered to manage the Community Council's planning portal and was appointed as Planning Librarian.

## **10.0 TREASURER'S REPORT**

10.1 In the Treasurer's absence, The secretary reported that projected expenses related to the Judicial Review are approximately £16,000. Fund raising currently has generated £13,192.

## **11.0 VICTORIA PARK ALLOTMENT GARDENS**

11.1 The Allotment Gardens Committee have advised that they do not require any assistance towards organising a petition safeguarding their future from the Community Council at present.

## **12.0 SCOTSTOUN LEISURE CENTRE**

12.1 The concern expressed over the lack of good housekeeping has resulted in the matters identified being addressed.

## **13.0 OTHER MATTERS**

13.1 Concern was again raised over Virgin Broadband cable laying works. Works are reported to be undertaken without the courtesy of any notice being given to residents of possible disruption and inconvenience. As recorded in the minute of the previous meeting, the legal position appears to be that JCC cannot take any action in connection with IT service upgrades.

13.2 Concern was expressed over the height of the telephone mast installed at Anniesland Bowling Club. It is understood that the Bowling Club had no knowledge that the mast was to be installed.

13.3 It is understood that it is proposed to retain the temporary buildings at Scotstoun Primary School in contravention of planning policy regarding open space in a conservation area. It is agreed that JCC should continue to monitor the situation.

13.4 Places, People and Planning. The Scottish Government is keen to hear the views of children and young people on the proposals which may directly affect them. Access the survey at <http://www.surveymzmo.eu/s3/90029151/05e0182d3299>

13.5 Participation Requests-Community Empowerment (Scotland) Act 2015. GCC has published a Participation Request form. Information can be found at [www.glasgow.gov.uk/participationrequests](http://www.glasgow.gov.uk/participationrequests)

13.6 Generic email for JCC (used mainly for requests from residents. [jordanhillcc@gmail.com](mailto:jordanhillcc@gmail.com))

## **14.0 DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING**

14.1 The next Meeting will be held on 4<sup>th</sup> September 2017 at 7pm and chaired by the Vice-Chairperson.

### **DISTRIBUTION**

JCC Members/Associate Members  
Jordanhill Campus Sub-Committee  
Victoria Park Ward 12 Councillors  
MSP Glasgow Anniesland  
MP Glasgow North West  
GCC, Democratic Services: S. Dowling, L. Handlin.  
Police Scotland

This is a draft minute to be amended if required and then confirmed at the meeting to be held on 4<sup>th</sup> September 2017.

### Enclosure:

JCC Record of Public Meeting 14 May 2017

End of Record of Meeting DRAFT 05 June 2017